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RECOGNIZING REIMAN’S HARLEY– 
DAVIDSON IN KEWANEE, ILLI-
NOIS FOR THEIR SERVICE TO 
OUR SERVICE MEMBERS 

HON. CHERI BUSTOS 
OF ILLINOIS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, February 4, 2015 

Mrs. BUSTOS. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
recognize Reiman’s Harley-Davidson in 
Kewanee, Illinois, for going above and beyond 
to serve the men and women who so bravely 
serve our country. 

These business owners have a policy to 
waive storage fees for the motorcycles of de-
ployed service members. 

In their own words, they say ‘It is our honor 
to keep your bike safe and secure while you 
provide us with our freedoms. We hope you 
return to us safe and sound. Until that time, 
we will store your bike at no charge to you. 
This is our way of saying ‘Thank You’ for your 
service to our country.’ 

Mr. Speaker, it is my honor to represent 
such a remarkable company, and I want to 
once again thank them for their continued ef-
forts to honor the men and women of the 
United States Armed Forces. 

f 

HONORING THE CAREER OF BILL 
CRAVER 

HON. BRIAN HIGGINS 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, February 4, 2015 

Mr. HIGGINS. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
honor the career and accomplishments of a 
distinguished member of the Western New 
York community, Bill Craver on the occasion 
of his retirement after a remarkable career. 

Mr. Craver has served our community work-
ing for the Buffalo Sewer Authority for over 31 
years. Mr. Craver began working for the Buf-
falo Sewer Authority on June 6th, 1983 as a 
Millwright. Less than a year later he was pro-
moted to Machinist. Prior to serving the City of 
Buffalo, Mr. Craver had worked at Van Nott 
Machinery, Buffalo Color and the Ford Stamp-
ing Plant, where he is held in high regard by 
his co-workers. 

At the age of 92, Mr. Craver holds the title 
of the oldest active employee in the New York 
State Retirement System and oldest employee 
in the Buffalo Sewer System, a record that will 
undoubtedly be difficult to top. 

Mr. Craver is a veteran of the United States 
and an honored recipient of the Bronze Star 
for his service in the Second World War. Dur-
ing World War II, he served in Okinawa and 
the Philippines, where his most gloried accom-
plishment was shooting down two enemy air-
crafts off shore of Okinawa on April 15, 1945. 

Mr. Speaker, it is with great pride that I rise 
today to honor the amazing accomplishments 
of Bill Craver during his career and for his 

service as a decorated Veteran of WWII. I am 
pleased to join his family members, colleagues 
and friends in congratulating him on his retire-
ment. Mr. Craver has earned a great deal of 
respect from his colleagues and friends and 
has certainly earned my sincere respect and 
admiration for his integrity, commitment, and 
impressive work ethic. I wish Mr. Craver con-
tinued happiness and contentment in the fu-
ture. 

f 

IN RECOGNITION OF MR. GRANT 
GREIDER ON HIS 100TH BIRTHDAY 

HON. LOU BARLETTA 
OF PENNSYLVANIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, February 4, 2015 

Mr. BARLETTA. Mr. Speaker, it is my honor 
to recognize my constituent, Mr. Grant 
Greider, in celebration of his 100th birthday. 

Born in Middle Paxton Township, Pennsyl-
vania, Mr. Greider was the fifth of ten children 
born to Grant and Elizabeth Greider. Some of 
Grant’s earliest memories include traveling to 
Broad Street Market in Harrisburg, where he 
and his mother sold butter, cup cheese, and 
baked bean sandwiches. After graduating from 
Halifax High School in 1935, he married Ruth 
Deibler, and they had six children together. 
Ruth and Grant were married for 76 years 
until Ruth’s passing in 2011. In 1945, Mr. 
Greider moved his family to a farm in Jackson 
Township. To this day, Mr. Greider still helps 
his son, Randy, operate the farm. Mr. Greider 
was an employee of the Pennsylvania Rail-
road for 39 years, where he worked alongside 
his father and three older brothers. He recalls 
first earning an hourly wage of 45 cents as a 
laborer. After many years of hard work, he 
was proud to see his salary increase to $7.50 
an hour, right before his retirement in 1979. 
To this day, he still collects his hard-earned 
railroad pension. Additionally, Mr. Greider has 
held several elected offices in Jackson Town-
ship, including Township Supervisor and 
Judge of Elections. As an avid participant in 
the democratic process, he has proudly voted 
in every election since turning 21 in 1936. 

Mr. Speaker, I wish to recognize Mr. Greider 
on this important milestone, and to thank him 
for his time spent serving our local community. 
His commitment to family, hard work, Pennsyl-
vania, and our nation is exemplary, and I wish 
him a happy and healthy 100th birthday cele-
bration in the company of his family and 
friends. 

f 

PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. MARK DeSAULNIER 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, February 4, 2015 

Mr. DESAULNIER. Mr. Speaker, last week I 
regret that I was unable to cast my vote 

against H.R. 351, the Natural Gas Pipeline 
Permitting Reform Act. Had I voted, I would 
have voted NO on H.R. 351, in order to pro-
tect the environment and our natural re-
sources. 

f 

COMMEMORATING THE LIFE OF 
CODIE PETERS 

HON. ROBERT HURT 
OF VIRGINIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, February 4, 2015 

Mr. HURT of Virginia. Mr. Speaker, I submit 
these remarks to commemorate the life of 
Codie Carter Peters who passed away Janu-
ary 25, 2015. 

Mrs. Peters was a pillar in the Charlottes-
ville community. She was a successful actress 
and small business owner and a loving mother 
and grandmother. Active and passionate about 
politics, she served for six years in the Albe-
marle-Charlottesville Republican Women’s 
League, two of them as its president. 

Codie Peters lived her life with an intense 
dedication to the persons and causes she 
loved. Whether she was asserting her opinion 
on an issue of national importance or speak-
ing of her beautiful family, the twinkle in her 
eyes was always present. Codie relished shar-
ing with all what she had in abundance: a love 
of family, a love of life, and a love of country. 
Her delight in her commitment to her husband, 
Steve, was infectious; they were partners in 
everything, from tending to their family to their 
public service in politics. 

Codie Peters will long be remembered for 
her dedication and her passion. She was pre-
deceased by her parents and is survived and 
fondly remembered by her husband, Steven L. 
Peters; her daughter, Katherine J. Peters; her 
son-in-law, William A. Finn; and her two 
grandchildren, Bennett Grace and William Pat-
rick Finn. 

My thoughts remain with the Peters family, 
and I am grateful for the opportunity to have 
known Codie Peters and to remember the 
wonderful life she led. 

f 

HONORING THE TOWN OF 
YOUNTVILLE 

HON. MIKE THOMPSON 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, February 4, 2015 

Mr. THOMPSON of California. Mr. Speaker, 
I rise today to honor the Town of Yountville, 
California on the 50th anniversary of its incor-
poration. The Town of Yountville has devel-
oped a reputation for culinary excellence, dis-
tinguished lodging, fine wines and renowned 
retail businesses, which is especially impres-
sive considering that the town has less than 
3,000 residents. 

Yountville’s rich history dates back to 1831, 
when George Yount settled in Napa Valley. In 
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1836 Mr. Yount obtained the first land grant 
from the Mexican government awarded to a 
United States citizen in Northern California. By 
1855, a surveyor had laid out the town’s bor-
ders and Mr. Yount decided to call this town 
Sebastopol. Given that there was another 
town by the name of Sebastopol nearby, the 
town was renamed Yountville two years after 
Mr. Yount’s death in 1867 in honor of its 
founder and his invaluable contributions to the 
town’s beginning, which included planting the 
first grape vines in Napa Valley. 

On February 4, 1965, the City of Yountville 
was officially incorporated and in 1982 
changed its name to Town of Yountville. Over 
the past 50 years the town has grown to al-
most 3,000 residents. Today the town is home 
to many award-winning restaurants, such as 
The French Laundry which boasts a Three- 
Star Michelin rating, and which contributes to 
the town’s reputation as the ‘‘Culinary Capital 
of the Napa Valley’’. In addition to the town’s 
rich culinary history, Yountville’s wine, retail, 
and lodging industries attract tourists from 
around the world to this small town known as 
the ‘‘Heart of Napa Valley’’TM. 

Mr. Speaker, it is my distinct pleasure to 
recognize the Town of Yountville, California on 
the 50th anniversary of its incorporation. 
Yountville is a treasured part of our Napa Val-
ley and I look forward to seeing the town con-
tinue to prosper over the next 50 years. 

f 

OUR UNCONSCIONABLE NATIONAL 
DEBT 

HON. MIKE COFFMAN 
OF COLORADO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, February 4, 2015 

Mr. COFFMAN. Mr. Speaker, on January 
20, 2009, the day President Obama took of-
fice, the national debt was 
$10,626,877,048,913.08. 

Today, it is $18,099,042,237,253.89. We’ve 
added $7,472,165,188,340.81 to our debt in 6 
years. This is over $7.4 trillion in debt our na-
tion, our economy, and our children could 
have avoided with a balanced budget amend-
ment. 

f 

CELEBRATING THE 70TH ANNIVER-
SARY OF THE MORRIS COUNTY 
HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

HON. RODNEY P. FRELINGHUYSEN 
OF NEW JERSEY 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, February 4, 2015 

Mr. FRELINGHUYSEN. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to honor the Morris County Historical 
Society, located in Morristown, Morris County, 
New Jersey, as it celebrates its 70th Anniver-
sary. 

The Morris County Historical Society, also 
known as the MCHS, seeks to preserve, ex-
hibit, and actively enhance its collections of 
historical items relating to Morris County, pre-
dominantly during the Victorian period of 
American history. The MCHS believes in pro-
viding Morris County with a place in which its 
residents may learn about the County’s inter-
esting history. Through various exhibits, rang-
ing from Victorian Architecture & Design Dis-

play to the Women’s Suffrage Movement in NJ 
Display, the MCHS offers interactive programs 
that are both engaging and insightful. 

The MCHS is housed in Acorn Hall, named 
after the two-centuries-old red oak formerly lo-
cated on the property. Built in 1853, Acorn 
Hall continues to retain its original interior de-
sign characteristics and furnishings. In the 
Hall, the carpeting, wall covering, and decora-
tive paint techniques mirror the original deco-
rative selections implemented by the Hall’s 
longest tenured owners, Augustus and Mary 
Crane. These aesthetical aspects of the Hall 
help visitors understand what exactly life was 
like during the mid-19th century. 

Among the multiple programs and activities 
that the MCHS offers, its internship and volun-
teer program offers those individuals inter-
ested in maintaining some of Morris County’s 
most prized artifacts is rewarding for a diverse 
group of people. Ranging from college stu-
dents to senior citizens, the MCHS welcomes 
all individuals who care about Morris County’s 
historical significance. The internship oppor-
tunity is especially valuable for college stu-
dents as it often offers college credit to interns 
for semester-long projects. The MCHS values 
these volunteers and interns by offering them 
free admittance to the Acorn Hall and invita-
tions to members-only events. 

For members of the public, the MCHS offers 
guided tours of Acorn Hall. During these tours, 
MCHS tour guides help depict life during the 
Victorian era, and offer insightful explanations 
about the various artifacts housed in Acorn 
Hall. Though these tours generally last an 
hour, the experience leaves a long lasting im-
pression. Also, after touring Acorn Hall, view-
ers can swing by the Oakleaf Gift Shop and 
browse through various historical books de-
scribing the role Morris County played in the 
Revolutionary War or the development of the 
Morristown Green. 

I commend the members of the MCHS, its 
officers, and its Board of Directors, especially 
Director Amy Curry, for their dedication to pro-
moting Morris County’s rich history. Our soci-
ety has consistently demonstrated a dedica-
tion and commitment to preserving priceless 
artifacts for Morris County residents to enjoy 
for years to come. 

Mr. Speaker, I ask you and my colleagues 
to join me in congratulating the Morris County 
Historical Society, as it celebrates its 70th An-
niversary. 

f 

HONORING THE SERVICE OF EU-
LESS POLICE OFFICER TONY 
BURNETT 

HON. KENNY MARCHANT 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, February 4, 2015 

Mr. MARCHANT. Mr. Speaker, I am proud 
to recognize retiring Senior Corporal Tony 
Burnett for his 25 years of public service as a 
Euless Police Officer. 

Tony Burnett began his career in public 
safety as a North Hills Mall security officer. In 
1990, Tony’s aspiration to join law enforce-
ment was achieved when Euless Police De-
partment hired him as Public Service Officer in 
the role as a jailer. Tony worked in that capac-
ity for over three years until he was promoted 
to Police Officer. Throughout Tony’s career, 

he continued to strive towards excellence 
which was acknowledged through the depart-
ment with a promotion to Corporal in 1996 and 
Senior Corporal in 2008. In his leadership 
roles, Tony has supervised Patrol, Criminal In-
vestigations and the Neighborhood Patrol Offi-
cers Unit. 

Tony Burnett’s commitment to public safety 
encouraged him to undergo extensive training 
as a patrol officer, criminal investigator, and 
department police trainer. His training earned 
him the following certifications: Basic Police 
Certification in 1993, Intermediate Police Cer-
tification in 1997, Advanced Police Certifi-
cation in 1999, and Master Police Certification 
in 2004. In 1995, Tony received his Police Of-
ficer Instructor License and his DARE Officer 
Certification. In total, Tony received over 1,700 
hours of in-service training. Tony has also 
taught over 1,200 hours of police training in 
the Dallas-Fort Worth area, and he is highly 
recognized by the region’s law enforcement 
community as an outstanding instructor. 

Aside from his police training, Tony Burnett 
has also earned a Bachelor’s Degree from Co-
lumbia College and a Master’s Degree in 
Criminology from the University of Texas at 
Arlington. 

Tony Burnett has led a distinguished career 
in the Euless Police Department where he re-
ceived over 80 police commendations for pro-
fessionalism and service to the community. He 
has also been nominated for numerous de-
partment awards which include Rookie of the 
Year Award in 1993, Civic Achievement Award 
in 1998, Distinguished Service Award in 2005, 
and Police Officer of the Year in 2006. 

Tony Burnett and his wife Melissa of 20 
years have two children, Jacob and Andrew. 
Tony graduated from Richland High School in 
North Richland Hills, Texas, in 1989. 

Mr. Speaker, on behalf of the 24th Congres-
sional District of Texas, I ask all my distin-
guished colleagues to join me in thanking 
Tony Burnett for his years of public service as 
a Euless Police Officer. 

f 

PROTECTING WITH INTEGRITY 

HON. PETE OLSON 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, February 4, 2015 

Mr. OLSON. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
congratulate Victor Peschke of the Sugar Land 
Fire Department for being selected by the de-
partment and the Sugar Land Citizen’s Fire 
Academy Alumni Association for the Fire-
fighter of the Year Award. This award recog-
nizes his exemplary character and actions in 
protecting our communities. 

Peschke’s firefighting career now spans six 
years. Since he joined the service of the 
Sugar Land Fire Department in 2011, he has 
honorably safeguarded the community and 
strengthened our public safety system. 
Peschke is not just a leader whose hard work 
and attitude others admire; he is a leader who 
inspires those who serve with him. Our com-
munities are safer because of folks like Victor. 

I commend Victor Peschke for his exem-
plary service to his community. On behalf of 
the residents of the Twenty-Second Congres-
sional of Texas, congratulations again to Vic-
tor for being honored with Sugar Land’s Fire-
fighter of the Year Award. 
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